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The Child Justice Advocacy Group calls on the government of the Philippines 
to reject proposals to lower the minimum age of criminal responsibility 

 
 

We the undersigned civil society organisations, call on the Senate and Government of the Philippines 
to refrain from adopting reforms to lower the age of criminal responsibility from 15 to nine.  
 

This reform would be an abdication of the Philippines’ commitment under the UN Convention on the 
Rights of the Child and would not be an effective way of addressing crime committed by children. The 
Committee on the Rights of the Child has called on States to progressively raise the age of criminal 
responsibility, and has made it clear that a minimum age of criminal responsibility of nine is not internationally 
acceptable. We add our voices to the growing condemnation of the proposed reforms, including from the 
Committee Against Torture,1 UNICEF2 and a growing consensus among civil society organisations and 
justice experts.  
 

Allowing children so young to be held criminally responsible will not achieve the aims claimed by 
supporters of the bill and ignores the evidence of what effectively reduces crime among children: diverting 
them from the criminal justice system, avoiding detention and focusing on measures such as restorative 
justice. This is a reform that can only serve to draw more children into the criminal justice system.  
 

We also express our extreme concern that the protection of children is being used as a pretext by 
supporters of the death penalty and reject baseless claims made by supporters of these bills that the 
imposition of capital punishment for adults provides any protection for children.  
 

As the Senate holds hearings on these reforms, it has the opportunity to reject regressive measures 
that will do nothing to reduce crime committed by children. We urge you to refrain from enacting these 
reforms, which are a clear violation of the commitments the Philippines has made under international law. 
 
Signatory organisations: 
 
Child Rights International Network (CRIN) 
Defence for Children International (DEI) 
International Association of Youth and Family Judges and Magistrates (IAYFJM) 
International Catholic Child Bureau (BICE) 
International Juvenile Justice Observatory (IJJO) 
Penal Reform International (PRI) 
Terre des Hommes International 
Vivere  
World Organization against Torture (OMCT) 

                                                
1 CAT/C/PHL/CO/3, para. 41. 
2 https://www.unicef.org/philippines/media_25645.htm#.WHeypGSLRCU  



 
Statement from the 

 
Child Justice Advocacy Group 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  
 

   
 

 
 

 
 

 


